
Sent: Tuesday, September 22, 2020 9:34 AM 
Subject: Brock's amendment would kill this bill.  
 

Dear Committee, 
On behalf of 4,000 Vermonters representing our many partner 
groups and as we have repeatedly said, Brock's amendment and 
removing the weight limit would kill this bill. 

We would rather have it be voted down on the Senate floor AS 
IS FROM THE HOUSE rather than to have Brock's amendment 
added. 

Brock's amendment would make Vermont's role in this crusade 
damaging to the cause and we could not allow that to happen.  
Please do a reading as is and get it to the Senate Floor.  
Ashley  
 

 
 

 
 
 
Ashley Prout McAvey MEM (Master of Environmental Management) 
144 Shelburne-Hinesburg Road 

Shelburne, VT  05482 

Home Office:  802-264-9640 

Cell Phone:  802-598-9428 
www.vermontforwildlife.org 
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